
 

Q: Why is the Foodbank temporarily waiving fees for hunger-relief partners? 

A: The community was generous in its support for our collective work in 2020, and we are in a position 

now to pass it along to you. Starting on February 1, 2021 the Foodbank will be granting support dollars 

directly to you in the form of a full waiver of product fees, including Amazing Values, for our hunger-

relief partners until December 31, 2021.  All the products on our menu will be available for free to 

partners during this time, thus allowing you to invest those dollars in capacity, infrastructure and 

general support of your operations. We are excited about the transformational changes that can happen 

in our network as a result of this unprecedented opportunity. 

Q: Will this waiver apply to any past shared maintenance fees? 

A: No, this waiver only applies to food orders from February 1, 2021 – December 31, 2021. Current and 

past due invoices reflecting costs of products prior to February 1, 2021 should be paid and processed as 

normal. 

Q: How long will the fee waiver be in place? 

A: The waiver of shared maintenance, VAP, and Amazing Values fees is in effect from February 1, 2021 – 

December 31, 2021 on all products. Partners should anticipate a full return of product fees in 2022.  

Q: Why not eliminate shared maintenance fees permanently? 

A: Your support is vital to our operations, ensuring we can procure and distribute the food and other 

essential items needed to serve the community. This temporary waiver of all fees is made possible by 

unprecedented community support and provides an opportunity for our network to invest in needed 

capacity and infrastructure improvements to support your program long term. 

In 2020, nearly 80 percent of our food was distributed to hunger-relief partners at no cost. The 

Foodbank will always provide as much food as possible at no cost for our hunger-relief network. 

Q: How will this impact my existing grants with the Foodbank? 

A: Existing and new grants will be applied, and a new grant (COVID – 19 Network Investment) has been 

created and is funded by the Foodbank. This will ensure no partners pay product fees for the remainder 

of 2021. 

Q: Due to the temporary waiver of all fees, will the Foodbank institute case limits? 

A: The Foodbank will continue to monitor inventory levels and, if necessary, institute case limits on 

items as warranted.  



Q: I am having an issue when trying to place an order. What do I do?  

A: If you are having an issue placing your order, you can call the Foodbank’s distribution office at 

330.253.7054.  

Q: My organization has funding restricted to purchasing food. Do you have guidance on how we can 

spend these funds now that all fees at the Foodbank have been waived? 

A: If you have funding that is restricted to purchasing food, consider: 

- Sending the funds to the Foodbank to support the COVID-19 Network Investment grant. The 
Foodbank will send an acknowledgement of the donation to support the grant to your program.  

- Asking the donor to make a restricted gift on behalf of your organization to the Foodbank. The 
Foodbank can apply the gift to support food for your program during this fee waiver. We will use 
your existing grants to support the cost of food for your program and cover any remaining cost 
via our COVID-19 Network Investment grant.  

- Reaching out to the donor and share that the fees at the Foodbank have been temporarily 
waived. If there is a deadline for funds to be spent, ask the donor if they can extend the deadline 
and allow this donation to cover the cost of food in 2022.  

- Reaching out to the donor and share the that fees at the Foodbank have been temporarily 
waived. Ask the donor if they would be willing to allow your program to utilize their donation to 
invest in needed infrastructure investments for your program, such as refrigerators, freezers, 
laptops for intake, a vehicle, etc.  
 

Q: Will this result in any changes to the current deliveries offered by the Foodbank? 

A: The poundage limits and delivery schedule instituted as part of the Foodbank’s new delivery program 

will remain unchanged. These limits are related to the capacity of the Foodbank’s fleet. If partners 

would like to receive more than is capable of being delivered, they are able to place an order and 

arrange to pick up the order from the Foodbank’s dock.  

Q: Will anything about my ordering or pick-up process change?  

A: There will be no changes to the process for ordering or picking up orders at the Foodbank. As a 

reminder: 

• You can place an order for your program up to 3 business days in advance, and no later than 
11:30am the business day prior to picking up an order.   

• If you place an order and would then like to add on to the order, you must call the Foodbank’s 
distribution office. It is not possible to add on to an order through the e-ordering system, and 
partners should not start a new order and ask for them to be merged.   

• You must be able to pick up the full order for your program during your appointment day and 
time. Partners cannot ask the Foodbank to hold any part of an order or make multiple trips to 
pick up, as this could disrupt the schedule for other partners.   

• If you are transporting food in an open-bed vehicle, you must bring a tarp and straps to cover 
the product and keep it safe during transport.   

 

 

 



Q: Will any changes be made to the Foodbank’s policies for hunger-relief partners? 

A: There will be no changes to the Foodbank’s current policies for hunger-relief partners. If changes are 
implemented, we will notify all partners via email. As a reminder:  

• Food and other items received from the Foodbank can only be used for your food program. 
Products should not be shared with other community organizations. If you have an excess of 
products and must share with other organizations to reduce waste, those programs must be 
partners of the Foodbank and you must keep written documentation of what was shared in the 
case of a food recall.  

• The Foodbank must do a facility evaluation for all food storage locations used by our partners. 
If you add a storage location, please reach out to the Foodbank so we can complete the facility 
evaluation and ensure the location meets our food safety requirements.  

• If you operate a food pantry and receive USDA and Ohio commodities, you must complete 
intake by either using PantryTrak or the paper TEFAP form.  

• The following paperwork must be retained for 5 years and made available to the Foodbank 
during site visits: temperature logs (for all storage spaces completed weekly), pest control logs 
(completed monthly), civil rights checklists (completed by volunteers annually), monthly 
reports (completed monthly), and paper TEFAP forms (if applicable).  

 

 

 

 


